ILKLEY Committee Meeting
HARRIERS Minutes

Date: August 2nd 2011

Present : Paul Wood, Neil Chapman, Jane Bryant, Malcolm Pickering , Diane Haggar, Henry
Heavisides, Emma O’Looney, Eddie Winslow, Paul Stephens.

Apologies:, Christine Matthews, Jacqui Weston.

Item Action

1 Minutes of Meeting June 28th. Agreed

2 Matters Arising

1) Annual Meeting with ILTSC. PW has circulated note of meeting.
Overall anticipated 6% increase in fee. Major changes/developments at club
likely late 2012.

ii) Coaching: PS still pursuing information on alternative courses .

ii1) Club Diary: PS still to progress. PS

3 Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month - June. 3 Nominations received:
e Eddie Winslow and Stuart Pitches — 3 Peaks Yacht Race
* Vic Verecondi — Organising Millennium Way relay teams
e Mark Mon-Williams — HSRL and fell results

The HoM awards went to Eddie/Stuart and Vic.

2. Harrier of the Month — July. 4 Nominations received.
e Thunder Run relay team
* Emma Barclay — English Championship results
e Paul Sowden — BG Round
*  Georgia Malir — 5k time
(as Geogia was U 16, she was not eligible - agreed to remind people B
of this)

The HoM were Emma and Paul

2. Matters arising from Officers and Captains reports.
There was only the Chair’s report — attached.

3. Club Races.

Addingham Gala — Report attached.

Ilkley Incline — 10 anniversary. Would be good to get 100 runners.
Other: Lido relays, Sue Ryder and “Bens Run” still to be sorted. NC
reviewing dates.

PECO and HDSRL [H likely to organise in Spring and Summer 2012. NC



http://ilkleyharriers.co.uk/index.php?page=rom

4. AGM. Details to go on Web early September. HH/JB to seek new road
captains via Google groups/forums (fora)

HH/JB

Developing the Club.
1) Developments at Lido. PW reported on potential sports developments at
the Bradford MDC site on Denton road. Situation will be monitored.

PW

AOB

1) West Yorks XC entries. Agreed club still to pay but people to be reminded
that they will have to reimburse the club if they do not attend at leasy 2
races.
i1) WAG Sports Development Worker. A new person is in post. Alison Bennett atte
Main points (they will produce minutes):
- Tuesday nights. Some adverse comments from early diners about the short
gathering of runners in the bar. Catering staff know we are there every week at 7pm
and should advise early diners to find a quiet corner. I have made this point to
Sarah, the catering manager, before and will make it again. Poor communications
by bar management, eg bar not available to us last Tuesday and no warning.
- we need to indicate meeting room reqts (in addition to the regular Ctee meetings)
early as there's a lot of competition for the room it and this will only get worse
- agreed membership card/keyfob scheme impractical and will not be applied to us
until much later
- storage shed reqt gone away, as has reqt for field lighting
- revised ILT&SC devt plans (public later) better for Harriers than previous ones, eg
no devt on the field
- fees up 4% in line with other members' fees plus extra VAT this year, so about
£3500 this year, and lighting 2 payments of about £118
nds the meetings on behalf of IH.

TDP

September 6th 8.40pm ILTSC




REPORTS

Chairman

Since the last Committee meeting we have organised another race, the Addingham Gala fell race
(see separate race report) and that went very well, with 73 runners. We have started to firm up plans
for the Lido Relays and Ben's Run, which we may consolidate in to one weekend. There is an
invitation, of sorts, to host a WY XC/Complete Runner XC event but we don't have a venue for that,
and we do have a lot on with this Autumn's races and, most likely, a PECO XC and HDSRL race
next year.

We've had another inspiring newsletter from Richard Reeve - these receive favourable comments
from all who see them, inside the Club and out. The 'social' side is quieter in the Summer, but Andy
Wolfenden's Away Run at Simons Seat was enjoyed by 30+ people and after the run there was a
social supper in The Swan, Addingham, funded by the Club.

There's been quite a bit of interest in the fell relays coming up: we believe we've secured 5 teams in
the FRA Relays (Helene Whitaker coordinating) and should have 2 teams in the lan Hodgson
Mountain Relays (Dave & Emma).

We have had our delayed annual meeting with ILT&SC (no issues, report circulated earlier); we
have also had a meeting with a chap called Richard Threlfall who is part of a group looking to
restore and revamp The Lido and who is interested in our possible requirements (junior and senior
sections).

Main Points from Annual ILTSC Meeting

- Tuesday nights. Some adverse comments from early diners about the short gathering of runners in
the bar. Catering staff know we are there every week at 7pm and should advise early diners to find
a quiet corner. | have made this point to Sarah, the catering manager, before and will make it again.
Poor communications by bar management, eg bar not available to us last Tuesday and no warning.
- we need to indicate meeting room reqts (in addition to the regular Ctee meetings) early as there's a
lot of competition for the room it and this will only get worse
- agreed membership card/keyfob scheme impractical and will not be applied to us until much later
- storage shed reqt gone away, as has reqt for field lighting



- revised ILT&SC devt plans (public later) better for Harriers than previous ones, eg no devt on the
field

- fees up 4% in line with other members' fees plus extra VAT this year, so about £3500 this year, and
lighting 2 payments of about £118



